WITH GOD IN OUR HEARTS, WE LOVE AND LEARN

St. Joseph's Newsletter

Issue 008 - 13 November 2017



I would like to take this opportunity to tell you about all we are doing in our school to raise the standards in PE and encourage a healthy lifestyle. As well as your children taking part in high quality PE lessons we are also paying for professional sports coaches to come in and work with your children to improve basic skills such as throwing and catching and improving fitness through circuits and other physical activities. We have made the choice to walk to swimming lessons instead of going by coach. We have also spent money on new line markings on the playgrounds to encourage more active playtimes and are looking forward to the arrival of a wooden trim trail in the next few weeks. We are also offering a range of sporting activities at lunchtime and after school and are training Y6 buddies to act as coaches on the yard to help the younger children improve.

As well as the obvious benefits of sport and healthy eating I strongly believe this will help with children's confidence, self esteem, mental health and general performance in all aspects of school life. At this time I would also like to congratulate the boys and girls that have represented the school football team and are playing in the finals today. I wish them all the best of luck and want them to know we are proud of their hard work! Thank you again for all of your support!

PTFA

The PTFA would like to invite you to a coffee morning at St. Joseph's Community Centre on Wednesday 29th November 10.30—12pm.

The PTFA will be selling tickets on the school gates to win an Elf Visit for your child. If you would prefer to send money into school for tickets please put in an envelope with your child's name on and how many tickets you would like and hand it in to the class teacher. For more information contact Jo by email at friendsofstjosephsrugeley@outlook.com

50-50 Club

50-50 Club winner this week is Millie Prendegast. Well done! Please support us by having a number in the draw you can still pay £1 weekly on Monday morning if you wish to support us with 50-50 Club. Thank you.

Headteacher: Mr D Jobburns Chair of Governors: Mrs M Green Email: headteacher@st-josephs-rugeley.staffs.sch.uk Tel. No: 01889 228735

Website Address: www.st-josephs-rugeley.org.uk

Future Events

Friday 17 November Christmas Theme Photographs

Friday 24 November Y5/6 Carol Singing in Town 4-5pm

Thursday 30 November Rock Steady Music Assembly

Friday 1 December Lantern Parade in town

Monday 4 December Advent Reconciliation + First Confession Mass 6pm

Thursday 7 December Christmas Fair 3.30-5pm

Friday 8 December Nursery and Reception Play @ 9.30am

Monday 11 December Y5/6 Carol Service in Church @ 7pm

Tuesday 12 December Y1 Play 2.30pm & 6pm

Wednesday 13 December Y2 Play 2.30pm & 6pm Thursday 14 December Carols round the tree @ 10am

Thursday 14 December Y3/4 Carol Concert @ 2.30pm

Friday 15 December Christmas Themed Glow in the Dark Dodgeball

Monday 18 December End of Term Assembly

Tuesday 19 December Slippers for Shelter and Christmas Jumper Day

Tuesday 19 December Panto Day in School

Tuesday 19th December—Break up for Christmas

Week 008 Star Learner

Nursery Brody Wood

Class A Loergann Wakeman

Filip Buzuk Class B

Class C Ella Plant

Class D Milly Brown Georgia Hodson Class E

Class F Charlotte Smith

Erin Page <u>Class G</u>

Week 008 Star Person

Isla Corrigan Nursery

Class A Emily Boden

Class B Callum-George Dennis

<u>Class C</u> Phoebe Moore

Class D Layla Foster

Class E Charley Gill Class F Leo Watkiss

Millie Prendergast <u>Class G</u>

Week 008 Star Presentation

Nursery Max Winnall

Class A Alice Wiles

Class B Jessica Allen Class C Leah Hodgkinson

Class D Charlie Corrigan

Skye Mold Class E

Class F Connor Allen

Class G Jack Birks

Week 008 Star Friend

Nursery Lenny Townsend Class A Evann Stevenson

Class B Ellis Gilsenan

Class C Crystal-Tia Follows

Class D Devon Edwards

<u>Class E</u> Class F Jayden Gibbons

Sadie Holmes Class G Charly Duncan

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS THIS TERM

Clubs running this term:

Monday: Football for years 3-6 All welcome

Tuesday: Class clubs for years 1-6 Wednesday: Staff Training No Clubs

Thursday: Netball for years 3-6 All welcome

Mon-Fri*: Early drop off 8am (£1.50) Late Pick up 4.30pm (£2.50)

There will be an option of 'Multi Sports Club' run by Progressive Sport for

anyone in paid club on a Friday afternoon!